

TOWN OF BRISTOL DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

FAB

111 Mt. Hope Avenue Bristof, Rhode Island 02809 Tel. 401-253-4100 Fax 401-254-1278

TO:

Steven Contente

TOWN ADMINISTRATOR

FROM:

Christopher J. Parella

DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS

DATE

October 4, 2022

RE:

Paul J. Viveiros, 4 Siegel Street - Request "No Parking" across from Driveway

Administrator Contente,

At your request, I along with the assistance of the Police Department have reviewed this Petition and I offer the following recommendations. First, the request for relief by the Petitioner be partially granted. The Petitioner is requesting a "No Parking" space be inserted in front of #3 Siegel Street, starting at the North side of the driveway and ending approximately 16 feet to the North. It should be noted that the average length of a No Parking space is between 16-20 linear feet. This relief is being requested as a means for the Petitioner to safely back his trucks out of his driveway located at #4 Siegel Street. With the assistance of the Police Department, I have determined that a partial "No Parking" space consisting of six linear feet would provide ample relief for the Petitioner, while not adversely affecting the parking availability on the West side of the street.

Currently, on the West side of Siegel Street (where parking is allowed), there are approximately 105 linear feet of available parking. This allows for approximately 6 (16') parking spaces. If my recommendation for granting partial relief of a 6' No Parking space in front of #3 Siegel Street is granted, this would leave approximately 99' of available parking, which still equates to six slightly more compact parking spaces. Please note that if we use twenty-foot parking spaces as an example, the available parking would be reduced from 5.25 (20") spaces to 4.98 (20') spaces which is still negatable.

In summary, I am recommending that the Honorable Town Council grant partial relief consisting of a six-foot long "No Parking" space in front of #3 Siegel Street starting at the Northern edge of the driveway and continuing North for six feet. The space should be painted with a "No Parking" box and a "No Parking" sign should also be inserted. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any additional/questions or concerns.

Respectfully Submitted,

Christopher J. Parella Director of Public Works

OCT 1 2 2022

MEETING

STEVEN CONTENTE Town Administrator